
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

f you are looking to have a "GREAT" night out for all ages – look no further. Last night Jim and I 

along with Art and Sue went to the Palace Theater in the Dells for a dinner theater experience. The 

food was extremely good including the dessert, and the performance was outstanding. The act was 

the "Million Dollar Quartet". Playing until August 20, it is an experience well worth the price. From 

the excellent service to the excellent show, we had a great time. The main principals in the show are 

from Chicago and New York – very talented young men with great acting, singing and playing 

abilities. The show is about one night at Sun Records in 1956 with Elvis, Johnny Cash, Carl Perkins, and 

Jerry Lee Lewis. If you have time this summer, I would highly recommend this particular show. There were 

all ages attending and all enjoyed themselves, which speaks to the legends of these singers. It's funny and it's 

moving – don't miss it. Contact the Palace at 608-253-4000. To get there, it's better to take Exit 92, turn toward the Dells, and when 

you get to the Wilderness resort, look across the street, there should be a Dominos with the Palace behind it. On to the news. . . 

 

5 MPH & SPEED BUMPS & CHILDREN DRIVING 

I have come to the conclusion that many of you don't 

know when you are doing 5 mph because you don't 

have a speedometer in your golf cart. Those of you 

with speedometers, please keep an eye on it so you 

are doing 5 mph. As a reminder, 5 mph is a very fast walk.  

 

I have nagged and dwelled on the subject of the 5 mph speed 

limit in this park, and we are dismayed why some of you think 

you don't have to abide by this rule. It is a common fact that you 

cannot react as well at 15-20 mph as 5 mph. No one wants a 

tragic accident involving a child on his or hers conscious.  On 

the other hand, parents please remind your children of the rules 

of the road or walk with them. But, again, 5 mph is the rule! 

 

Which brings me to the speed bumps. I can't believe I've been 

told that some of you are going around the two speed bumps we 

have installed. Please show some respect!  

 

Which brings me to another problem and solution. Your children 

or grandchildren are NOT allowed to drive any motorized vehicle 

in this park without a valid driver's license or with an adult over 

18 with a valid drivers license. It is in our bylaws and we are 

cracking down. We have seen children as young as 7 years old 

driving without any adult present both golf carts and ATV's. From 

this point forward, this can no longer happen. The only exception 

to this rule is our 15-year-old grandson, Nathan,  and he is only 

allowed while working. After hours he walks like the rest.  

 

We are saddened by the complaints people are forced to voice 

just to keep their children safe. You want to drive too fast, then 

take your chances with the cops on the highway.  

 

NOW FOR SOMETHING COMPLETELY DIFFERENT: 

"The Larch" (Monty Python circa 1970s) 

 

CHRISTMAS IN JULY 

Enclosed is the invitation for Christmas in July – 

please read it  
 

NEW OPENING FOR EXISTING RESTAURANT 

The Fresh and Frozen Seafood 

restaurant is now open under new 

owners. Located on Hwy 58 going 

toward Mauston. Along with their 

seafood, they serve (on Sat. nights) 

Brisket, Ribs, Smoked Chicken and Steaks. Stop 

in the office for a menu  

 

MAGAZINES HAVE ARRIVED 

The "Juneau County Guide" and the What's 

Floatin' magazines are in the office for you 

to take and use this summer. The County 

Guide has all sorts of info and activities in 

Juneau County this summer and What's Floatn' has a list 

of all the activities taking place around Castle Rock Lake. 

 

MOWING LAWNS 

Per our park rules, if you do not mow your lawn 

on a regular basis, we will mow it for you and 

back charge you $20. Again, just a reminder. 

 

FIRE SUPRESSION 

Another reminder – before you retire for the 

evening, please, please, please make sure your 

fire it is completely out – with water and 

stirring. We lost nearly 10 acres of trees 

here with a fire that was thought to be 

put out and was not – and that was a fire that burned 

for two months with a couple of snow storms and rain 

in between – so I know what I'm talking about when it 

comes to putting your fire out and the ability of a 

campfire to retain its embers and heat. 

 

I 



LOST AND FOUND 

Come one, come all, to look at the mountain of 

sunglasses we have accumulated over time. Also there 

are other items as well like a pair of flip flops. 

 

DOGS ON LEASHES 

Once again, I am getting complaints 

about dogs who are not on a leash on 

the camper's site and run out in to the 

road when they are walking their dog(s) 

past a site. This is unacceptable. We 

have a dog park for your dog to run and 

run – please use it, and when you are on 

your site, keep your dog on a leash!!!  

 

SWIMMING LESSONS 

The swimming lessons are doing 

well. My grandkids tell me they 

are learning a lot. Nathan, our 

oldest grandson, is going one-on-

one with Jenna and learning life-

saving techniques – we are 

pleased Jenna was willing to 

recertify this last winter and teach this summer. 

 

AN EWWW SETTING 

As Earnest use to say- ewww! 

Someone cleaned their 

fish last week and left 

the remains directly 

behind a camper's site 

(on the new land we 

bought). The smell was just 

awful! Please clean your fish on your site and dispose 

of the remains in a plastic bag and in the dumpster or 

dig a hole and bury it by one of the maple trees near 

the road in front of Jim & Laurie's house. 

 

FOR SALE? 

If you have a trailer for sale, please email 

me the particulars and pictures and I will 

make a flyer for you and put it on the 

bulletin board. Or you can make your 

own flyer. You cannot put a "For Sale" 

sign on your site or in your window. Thanks  

 

LEAVING? 

If you are planning to leave Summer Hideaway, please 

let us know as soon as you know. We get calls from 

people all the time looking for a seasonal site. The 

advanced notice helps a lot – Thanks! 

 

 

CROSSING SITES 
If you are crossing 

campers' sites (other 

than your own) to get 

from one street to 

another – please stop 

it. I'm thinking we are 

talking about kids – so 

parents please have a 

talk with your children to make sure they are not 

crossing other campers' sites. If you look at the layout 

of our park, there are six drain fields connected across 

that take you over three streets. The drain fields are 

between sites 91 & 90; 100 & 101; 112 & 111; 121 & 

122; 130 & 129 and 139 & 140. With the addition, we 

will get a lot of mulch from the trees we will be 

shredding as the roads are cleared. We are going to 

take this mulch and create paths on these drain fields 

for everyone to cross from road to road without having 

to go around. 

 

WASHERS AND DRYERS 
Some facts for our washers and dryers: 

1. Washers run 35 minutes 

2. Dryers run 60 minutes 

If you do a load, try to 

remember to get back to take 

care of your wash. It seems 

when one person decides to 

do wash, many others have 

the same idea, which causes a 

backup if a person doesn't come in a 

timely manner to take care of his or her load. I 

hesitated to mention this here but it has happened 

frequently this last few weeks. Thank you  

 

 

 

 

 


